
 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #10 
Lake Grace District High School 

Thursday 26th June 2025 

Term 2 
 Upcoming Events 

Phone: (08) 9865 4500 Address:  1 School Place, Lake Grace, W.A, 6353 

Email: lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

Interschool Cross 

Country Kojonup 

Friday 27th June  

 
Kaartdijin 

Implementation 

Tuesday 1st July 

 
Reports Emailed Home 

Wednesday 2nd July 

 
Last Day of Term 

Friday 4th July 

P & C Trivia Night 

Fundraiser 

Saturday 19th July 

 
Student Development 

Day 

Monday 21st July 

 
Term 3 Commences 

Tuesday 22nd July 

 

Citizenship | Scholarship | Responsibility | Respect | Commitment  

SCHOOL HOURS 

Wednesday (early close) 

8.45am—2.30pm 

Monday, Tuesday, Thurtsday & 

Friday 

8.45am—3.00pm 
 



 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #10 
Lake Grace District High School 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Year 1-3 Visit to Wagin Historical Village  
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Continued 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Reports: 

Student reports will be emailed home next Wednesday 2nd of July.  Please remember to download your child/

ren’s reports as the link is only valid for 4 weeks. If you would like a paper copy supplied by the school please email 

us at lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au, Should you have any questions about your child/ren’s report please          

contact their classroom teacher to make an appointment. 

 

Kaartidijin 

On Tuesday the 1st of July our administration system will roll over from Integris to Kaartijin. This new system will 

streamline processes and will help our school admin operate more effectively in the long run.  

 

Board Training 

On Wednesday 18th June, the School Board underwent training along with Kukerin, Kulin and Newdegate. This 

training is invaluable in helping to educate our governing body on the expectations of their roles and                  

responsibilities. Thank you to the P & C for catering the evening, the food was plentiful! 

 
Highlights:   

On Wednesday the 11th June, the Year 8-10 Cadets headed to Camp Contos for their Cadet Challenge. New skills 

were learnt, boundaries were pushed and comfort zones were breached! Thank you to camp organisers and        

volunteers for such an invaluable camp! 

On Thursday 12th June, the Year 1/2 and 2/3 classes went to Wagin to visit the Wagin Historical Village. This was an 

incredible opportunity for our younger generation to get a better insight into the life the early western settlers to 

the region endured.  Thank you to Mrs Gooding, Mrs Livall, Miss Brooks and Mr DeVree for a fabulous excursion. 

 

Faction Cross Country 

Our Faction Cross Country was held last Tuesday the 17th June and luckily the rain held off for the day. Well done 

to all students who gave it their best efforts, and congratulations to the students selected to participate in the    

Interschool Cross Country Carnival tomorrow in Kojonup! This carnival is historically wet and wild, so make sure you 

rug up and bring a spare change of clothes just in case! Good Luck to all competitors! 

 

Parent Teacher Meetings 

Last Thursday the school closed for an afternoon of parent teacher meetings. This is a great way to see how your 

child/children are progressing throughout the semester and promote a better understanding of their semester   

reports when they arrive next week.  

 

Semester 2 Planning 

In week 1 of term 3, we will have an interim Deputy Principal commencing to transition into Mrs Desmond’s role for 

Semester 2, as she will be taking some well earned long service leave. We wish you a restful semester off Tor and 

look forward to your return in 2026! 

 

Kindergarten Semester 2 

The kindy students will commence their 3 day week for semester 2. They will be attending on Monday, in addition 

to Tuesday and Thursdays, much to their excitement as it now means they are able to order canteen! 

 

Lastly, we wish you all a safe and happy holiday and look forward to Semester Two! Just a reminder, if you have 

not already, don’t forget to purchase your Trivia Night tickets, a fantastic fundraising initiative organised by the 

LGDHS P & C. These events take a lot of volunteer time to organise and co-ordinate, so it is important we support 

them, especially as proceeds go towards our students.  

 

Best wishes, 

LGDHS Administration 

Message from Administration 

mailto:lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

 

Hi everyone,  

Breakfast Club has been well attended with students stocking up on toast and warm milo to keep them fuelled 

(and warm) for the day. We're heading into the end of term where we celebrate with Pancake Day! Pancakes of 

different varieties (including gluten and dairy free versions) will be served up on the last Thursday of Week 10, so 

please remind your children so they don't miss out. 

Message from Chaplain: Miss Brodie 

WA Student Assistant Payment Reminder 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Faction Cross Country Results 

Year  Group Name Place Time 

Year 1 Girls Madelyn Gray 1st 1.40 

  Katherine Willock 2nd 1.46 

Year 1 Boys Bobby King 1st 1.36 

  Lucas deVree 2nd 1.50 

Year 2 Girls Jemima Duckworth 1st 5.28 

  Milla Prater 2nd 5.31 

Year 2 Boys Leighton Trevenen 1st 5.03 

  Harry Stubberfield 2nd 5.07 

Year 3 Girls Marli Oneill 1st 4.31 

  Sadie King 2nd 5.28 

Year 3 Boys Jordan Roukens 1st 4.23 

  Arlo Maree 2nd 4.40 

Year 4 Girls Molly Duckworth 1st 15.09 

  Andie Elefsen 2nd 16.27 

Year 4 Boys Corbyn Trevenen 1st 8.55 

  Taj Maree 2nd 10.12 

Year 5 Girls Kelsea Roukens 1st 8.35 

  Eva Bairstow ( draw) 2nd 10.47 

  Haylen Trevenen (draw) 2nd 10.47 

Year 5 Boys Hunter Bell 1st 9.53 

  Jed Oneill 2nd 10.29 

Year 6 Boys Heath Lewis 1st 16.14 

  Braxton Roukens 2nd 16.43 

Year 6 Girls Matilda Duckworth 1st 17.24 

  Ammie Kemboi 2nd 20.24 

Year 7 Girls Charli Bell 1st 14.53 

  Aylah Pawsey 2nd 15.41 

Year 7 Boys Darcey Pelham 1st 12.07 

  Bryce Carruthers 2nd 13.22 

Year 8 Girls Evangeline Tzortzis 1st 20.44 

Year 8 Boys Jaycob Trevenen 1st 14.12 

  Wayde Griffin 2nd 14.14 

Year 9 Girls Dakota Pelham 1st 19.34 

  Paige Trevenen 2nd 24.22 

Year 9 Boys Taj Trevenen 1st 16.17 

Year 10 Girls Tiana Hobbins 1st 34.42 
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Faction Cross Country Photo Gallery 
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Message from P&C President: Sarah Clarke 

Dear Lake Grace Community,  

Trivia Night 

Trivia Night tickets are now available for purchase, so get your 

friends together for a night of fun and laughs. 

Head over to Humantix to book a table or ticket, simply follow the 

link below. 

 

Tickets for Lake Grace Trivia Night 

 

Crown Raffle 

The winners of the Crown Raffle are being drawn at the Trivia night, tickets are nearly sold out, so don’t miss your 

chance to be in the draw.  Contact Debbie Carruthers to get your hands on a ticket. 

Bus Committee 

On Monday the 9th of June, the first school bus committee meeting was held in a very long time.  With there being 

challenges with bus routes and quite a disconnect between the planning in the city and the actual use of the  

buses in the country, it was decided that this committee needed to be put back into action again. 

I would like to thank Chloe McDougall for taking on the position of spokesperson for the committee.  Each run has 

two people, who are your point of contact if you need to discuss a matter happening on your bus run. 

Below is the list of the parent representatives for you to contact if you need assistance with your run. 

North Bus Run – Lauren Duckworth and Yasmine Smith 

Kukerin Bus Run – Ashton Gray and Tahlia Willock 

South Bus Run – Chloe McDougall and Jemma Bairstow 

 

A huge acknowledgement and heartfelt thank you goes to Tania Bray for organising the meeting for the school 

bus committee, she no longer has children that are of school age and took the time out of her own busy life to 

make this happen for our families using this service. Thank you, Tania. 

Catering 

The Lake Grace DHS School Board recently had some training held at our school, which was also attended by 

members from our surrounding schools.  The P&C provided the catering for the evening, and I was told the food 

was abundant and delicious.  Thank you to all those volunteers who put together a platter of food for the evening. 

We also have another small catering event on the 4th of August at the CRC for a Farmanco event.  We will be 

providing morning tea and lunch for the attendees of this event. Please keep an eye out closer to the event for 

donations of food. 

Date of next meeting – 28th of July @ 7.00pm in the Padley Room 

 

 
Best wishes, 

Sarah Clarke | P&C President 

 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

https://events.humanitix.com/lake-grace-p-and-c-trivia-night/tickets?fbclid=IwY2xjawLERbpleHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHkIWECFspfcBc3n_DDqoK4rPYlIY50WoA3ZpI-yYc0MHdkrhJ9EqA36moXel_aem_4Iuv6YQLQcUCcMGfNk_DOw&sfnsn=mo
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2026 Kindy Enrolment Reminder 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Year 8-10 Cadet Challenge 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Name What was          

something you 

enjoyed about 

camp? 

Provide an            

example of where 

you practiced ONE 

skill on camp? 

What was something 

that surprised you on 

camp? 

What did you 

find challenging 

on camp? 

A little bit of  

wisdom 

Tiana The overall            

experience,         

everything was 

amazing and fun 

it was the best 

camp yet! 

when we went             

canoeing i used 

communication to 

help Shivy navigate 

the end of the         

canoe 

going off the          

boardwalk and in to 

the cave and          

climbing on precious 

rocks 

doing the tallest 

abseiling and        

abseiling into the 

cave 

trust and             

listening, this is           

important            

because it can 

help you lead to 

bigger things and 

gain more             

confidence in the 

future 

Taj   I loved abseiling 

into a small hole 

leading into a big 

cave 

independence, 

having control while 

abseiling 

 I didn't get wet when 

i was in the tent and 

the tent holding up 

really well 

the rhythm of  

canoeing 

cooperate,          

because it will be 

a big part of life 

Ben I enjoyed           

canoeing           

because it was 

more relaxing, 

not intense or 

challenging 

I practiced               

communication in 

canoeing where I 

had to                   

communicate with 

my canoeing             

partner on how to 

steer the boat 

Abseiling was easier 

than expected. I 

thought it was hard 

at first, but after I tried 

it I found it was easier 

than expected 

Abseiling for the 

first time was 

challenging   

because it was a 

new skill for me 

Communicating 

with a team is    

important for 

group projects. 

This skill will be 

helpful in school 

and in life 
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Year 8-10 Cadet Challenge 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Name What was          

something you           

enjoyed about 

camp? 

Provide an          

example of where 

you practiced ONE 

skill on camp? 

What was                

something that             

surprised you on 

camp? 

What did you find 

challenging on 

camp? 

A little bit of  

wisdom 

Dakota I enjoyed every thing 

we did at camp but I           

especially enjoyed 

the abseiling into a 

cave because it was 

something I had  

never tried before 

and it was really fun 

organisation skills, 

we kept the order 

whilst caving 

when we went            

caving I thought 

that we would stay 

on the path but   

instead we got to go 

of the track and  

explore deep into 

the cave 

I found it              

challenging to 

keep paddling in 

the Kayak/canoe 

even though I was 

getting bored and 

tired 

Don’t just stay on 

the path but  

instead go off 

the track and 

explore deep 

into the cave 

Wayde  I like the cave          

because we want 

into a restricted           

area 

i practiced how to 

communicate while 

climbing or 

kayaking 

that abseiling is really 

scary but it is all in 

the head 

that it is really hard 

to get over the 

edge 

listen while         

people are            

talking and to 

be organised 

Jaycob I enjoyed abseiling 

down the hole into 

the cave it was very 

exciting and scary at 

the same time. This 

made me try new 

things even though I 

was scared at the 

same time 

communication. I 

used this skill when 

playing a hide and 

seek game, I had to 

guide people to 

come and find me 

hiding. You needed 

to be very specific 

in guiding the          

finders 

I thought that I 

would be more 

scared abseiling but 

I found that I was still 

scared but nowhere 

near how scared I 

thought I would be. 

I found that having 

to navigate around 

the camp sites was 

hard when you 

have never been 

there before.          

Especially in the 

dark and with        

riddles to guide you 

when you wake 

up in the            

morning the first 

thing to do is go 

outside when 

the air is fresh 

and cool. This 

makes you feel 

energised and 

ready for the 

day 
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Year 8-10 Cadet Challenge 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Name What was          

something you     

enjoyed about 

camp? 

Provide an example 

of where you        

practiced ONE skill 

on camp? 

What was             

something that 

surprised you on 

camp? 

What did you find 

challenging on 

camp? 

A little bit of  

wisdom 

Paige All of the daytime            

activities,            

especially both 

abseiling and the 

night games with 

Shivey. The                

abseiling was really 

confidence  

boosting 

We used organisation 

when in the caving to 

keep the order. We 

were also ready for 

each day with               

everything we          

needed. I  Also used          

resilience when we fell 

out of the boat 

That everyone 

got along so well 

and there was no            

issues between              

people.              

Everyone tried  

everything even 

of they were 

scared 

Listening to           

Keirin singing. Also 

the first abseiling 

thing because it 

was slippery and 

you had to do it           

differently 

Keep trying, get 

back up and 

keep going. Just 

shake it off and 

keep going 

Jonti abseiling into a 

cave and it was 

fun because I had 

never done it         

before 

I learnt how to set up 

my tent but I already 

new how to. and I did 

it all by my self 

caving,             

canoeing, and 

abseiling, and 

cave climbing 

the abseiling into 

the cave was  

tricky because 

there was a metal 

railing at the hole 

and I had to jump 

onto this rock, and           

canoeing 

sometimes its hard  

when you have 

stronger arms than 

a friend 

Leo I enjoyed the       

abseiling and the 

caving on day 3 

I used a compass to 

navigate through the 

bush 

That I ended up  

doing the 30m         

abseiling twice. 

Getting over the 

edge of the first 

abseiling sight 

Use the bathroom 

before you enter 

the cave 



 

 



 

 


